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County of Placer
WEST PLACER MUNICIPAL ADVISORY COUNCIL
P.O. BOX 1466
ROSEVILLE, CA  95678
County Contact:  Linda Brown 916-787-8950
													
WEST PLACER MUNICIPAL ADVISORY COUNCIL
Thursday, March 12, 2009
A regular meeting of the West Placer Municipal Advisory Council was held on Thursday, March 12, 2009 at 7:00 p.m. at the Creekview Ranch Middle School, Roseville, Ca.

1.  Call to Order:  Chairperson Lawson called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.   

Council members present:  Jeremy Lawson, John Hottle, Claudette Mitchell Weismantel and                               
				  Walt Wylie.
Council members absent:    Darryl Osborne 

      County staff present:           Supervisor Rocky Rockholm, District One
      	Linda Brown, Field Representative for Supervisor Rockholm
	Andrew Gaber, Dept. Of Public Works
	Phillip Vassion, Dept. of Public Works 
	Diane Howe, Sec. MAC

2.  Pledge of Allegiance:  Chairperson Lawson lead the Pledge of Allegiance

3.  Approval of the Minutes of January 8, 2009.  Jeremy announced that the minutes for the January 8 meeting would not be approved due to the fact that there was not a quorum from the January meeting present. 

4.  Introduction of MAC Members:  Supervisor Rockholm introduced the newly appointed MAC members and present a short bio on each of them.  They are:  Jeremy Lawson, John Hottle, and Walt Wylie.  The reappointed members include Claudette Mitchell Weismantel and Darryl Osborne.  The bios’ for each member will be available on the Placer County District One web site.

5.  Approval of the Agenda:  Claudette Mitchell Weismantel moved to approve the agenda. John Hottle seconded.  Motion carried 4-0
A. Reorganization of the Council
1. Selection of Chairperson for 2009.  Claudette moved to nominate Jeremy Lawson as Chairperson for 2009.  John seconded.  Motion carried 4-0.
2. Selection of Vine-Chairperson for 2009.  Walt nominated John for Vice-Chair for 2009. Jeremy seconded.  Motion carried 4-0
3. Selection of Sub-Committee Chairs for 2009:  The following selections for sub-committee chairs were supported on a 4-0 vote:  Land Use—Claudette, Walt, Schools & Parks—Claudette, Traffic—John, Utilities—Darryl.  
  



6.  Public Comment:   Bill Betts asked if there was going to be a sidewalk/gravel walkway on Cook Riolo for students to walk on.  A parent (Erica) from the Willow Creek subdivision) also expressed concern over the great need for a crossing guard at the Dry Creek School or some means of safety protection for the crossing of walking students at PFE/Cook Riolo.  Andrew Gaber addressed this issue with a brief explanation of the walkway to be included with the replacement Cook Riolo Bridge.  Linda will look into safety issues for walking students at both school sites.  Chuck Barsdale asked about the bump at the bridge.  Phillip Vassion/Andrew Gaber answered that the bump would be eliminated with the replacement of the bridge and the work should commence either in the Fall of 09 or early Spring of 2010.  Carol Flinn and neighbors from the Doyle Ranch subdivision expressed their concern over the lack of street lights in their development, the width of their roads (subjecting them to speeds), the issues with the park bathrooms, and the wish to be in a different school district.  Mike Ketterer (CHP) expressed that they should use the neighborhood watch call in number for traffic violations.  Linda Brown will research various issues and will be meeting with the representatives of the Doyle Ranch subdivision  shortly.  Frank Weismantel the MAC of the Ride to Walk Foundation Ranch Ride coming up which supports children in need. 

7.  Supervisor Rockholm’s Report:  (If not available Linda Brown, Field Representative, District 1 will provide information.)   Immediately after Item 4, Supervisor Rockholm reported on his recent successful trip to Washington D.C. to secure funds for Placer County to include the much needed replacement of the Walerga and Cook Riolo Bridges in the West Placer Community.  He also noted that the new federal stimulus plan will bring much need dollars into our region.  He made special note that Assemblyman Ted Gaines (from the Granite Bay Area) has authored legislation to repeal the AB 885 legislation of 2000 (Septic issues).  The repeal legislation is AB 268.  
 

8.   Public Safety: 
A.  County Sheriff’s Department. Officer Bell reported very little crime in the area.  He also introduced the new Community Service Officer, Lynn Harrison to the MAC.  Ms. Harrison has already been working with the Doyle Ranch residents.   
B.  Cal-Fire: Cal-Fire was not present but Diane reported little active in the fire area.  She also reported that the Annual Volunteer Pancake Breakfast is April 11, 8-1.  Chuck Barsdale asked what the trailers parked at the station were for.  Diane reported that the large trailer was purchased by the volunteers and donated to the Dry Creek Advisory Committee (for purposes of remaining at Station 100) to store items used for community events such as the BBQ and the Pancake Breakfast.
C.  CHP:  Officer Ketterer reported that staffing would be increasing in the County and due to the receipt of a OTS grant a speed team will be set up and put in use in all areas of West Placer.  


9.  Information Items (non-action): 
     A.  County Policies and Current Regulations on County Roadways – Andrew Gaber, Senior Civil Engineer, Phil Vassion, Associate Civil Engineer, Placer County Department of Public Works.  Discussion of County Policies and current regulations applicable to parking restrictions along county Roadways.  Will address specific restrictions along Cook Riolo Road.  
Andrew and Phil reviewed briefly history on speed bumps and the potential of other traffic calming methods currently being handled by Craig Smith in the DPW.  With concern over parking violations, Phil handed out a flyer related to Parking restrictions  and the methods of having “No Parking” signs placed in necessary areas.   A question was raised about enforcement:  Simply stated the CHP does traffic enforcement and the Sheriff’s Department does penal codes enforcement.  
     B.  Overview of Rocky Rockholm, Supervisor, District 1 Website – Linda Brown, Field
Representative., District 1.  Overview of Supervisor Rocky Rockholm’s website and calendar.  Cost savings measures for Placer County.  Requesting residents to sign up on the web-site calendar to receive agenda’s via email.  Linda Brown made a  brief presentation on how to move around the website and more importantly, how to sign up for email receipt of the agendas for future meetings.  The County, in an effort to save money, will no longer mail agendas but will place them on the website and email to anyone who signs up.   

10. Action Items:  None

11.    Subcommittees:
A. Land/Use, Specific Plans:-Brown
B. Utilities (water, sewer, flood control):- .
C. Traffic:  Webb:    
D. Schools and Parks—Weismantel.

12.   Correspondence – All items received were past agenda dates. 

13.  Comments by MAC members:  Claudette welcomed new members to the MAC and also presented the Arts Council Magazine, Perspectives, to everyone.  Walt Wylie recognized the contributions of the former 3 board members and their vital input and experience.  

14.  Next Meeting: The next regular meeting is Thursday, April 9, 2009 at 7:00 pm

15.  Adjournment:  Meeting adjourned at 8:36 pm.
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